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White Oak Baptist Church 

May, 2016 Newsletter 



*****************************  

Bereavement Contacts 
Mary Lou Barnes 

919-553-7414 

*****************************  
Caregivers Contacts 

Mike & Connie Mulhollem 
919-553-7307 

Dan & Ann Wall 
919-553-7187 

 

Church Contact Information 
Interim Pastor 

Dr. Baxter Prevatte 
Contact church office 

Cell phone: 919-561-8469 
pastor@whiteoakchurch.us 
Contact for appointment 

Friday off 
Church office phone & email: 

919-553-7560 
office@whiteoakchurch .us 

Sarah Beall - Administrative Assistant 

****************************  

****************************  

Deacon Council 

Deacon of the Month:   
Sharon Freeman 

Jamie Barber 919-795-3870 

Dennis Durham 919-963-9986 

Sharon Freeman 919-624-7963 

Mark Jackson 919-550-1004 

Mike Mulhollem 919-553-7307 

Sandy Pate 919-553-5399 

Mike Sauls 919-359-9778 

George Smith 919-553-5331 

Margaret Stevens 919-553-4098 

 

Greetings from the Pastor 
 
We have been praying about our outreach and inreach ministry for the 
past few months.  I talked with our deacons this past week and we spent 
some time in prayer about this important challenge of reaching people 
for Christ. 
 
Some 15-20 names were shared that the deacons felt were people who 
had a desire and passion to reach our membership for those who have 
stopped coming and especially the new people who are attending our 
church every Sunday.  After spending some time in prayer we have de-
cided to move forward with this much  needed outreach and inreach 
ministry. 
 
Please pray about becoming involved yourself, and please let me or a 
deacon know of your willingness to help.   
 
I, along with other leaders of our church, will be meeting with those who 
are willing to help in the next couple of weeks.  
 
I hope to see you in church and Bible study on Wednesday nights.  I  
believe God wants to do great things for White Oak Church if we will let 
him help us. 
 
Faithfully in Christ, 
Baxter Prevatte, Pastor 
   
 
 
 

 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?keywords=deacon%20council&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There were many prayer requests as we opened our 
April meeting.  After we shared them, Jamie Barber 
led a devotion centered on Acts 14:23.  She takes 
seriously her role as a deacon and is honored to be 
ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎΦ  {ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ DƻŘΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
and is looking forward to a bright future. 
 
Our church financial status remains bleak.  Weekly 
giving to the general fund has consistently been 
about $1,000 less than what is needed to meet our 
budgeted expenses.  This will greatly impact our 
tŀǎǘƻǊ {ŜŀǊŎƘ ¢ŜŀƳΩǎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ ŀ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ 
to our church.  The Finance Committee will begin 
reviewing the budget to project for the 2016-2017 
fiscal year at its May meeting.  Serious cuts will be 
necessary.  If you have ideas, you are welcome to 
share them with the committee.  Mike Mulhollem 
reported that the church had received one benevo-
lence request this month; however, the person did 
not live in our area and so the request was referred 
to the Johnston Baptist Association. 
 
The Personnel Committee reported that our new 
secretary, Sarah Beall, has begun and is doing a 
great job of getting up to speed.  They also reported 
that they have decided not to hire a new youth  
pastor at this time.  There was a low level of  
commitment among youth for summer activities so 
the need for these activities will be met by Youth  
Committee members. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The Pastor Search Team reported that they have  
begun receiving and reviewing resumes.  The Team 
will continue to receive resumes through the month 
of May.  They asked that we continue to pray for 
their search. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
tŀǎǘƻǊ tǊŜǾŀǘǘŜ ƛǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ άōƻƻǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ƎǊƻǳƴŘέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ DΦwΦhΦ²Φ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  IŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
have 4 teams doing outreach.  We suggested names 
of people we feel have a passion for outreach so our 
pastor may be contacting you.  Please pray about 
this effort and find a way you can plug in to grow 
our church. 
 

 

 

 

New Staff 
 
Sarah Beall, our new administrative assistant, has 
started working in the church office on Tuesdays 
and  Thursdays.  She will retire from her full time job 
with the state of North Carolina at the end of May, 
and will start spending more time in the office  
beginning in June. 
 
She is a member of Longview Baptist Church, where 
she sings in the choir and plays hand bells.  She is 
married to her husband Mike, and has one adult 
daughter.   
 
Please stop by and say hello.  



Women on Mission  
ς Karen Holland & Tabatha Moriarity 
 
 In April, we worked on planning for upcoming 
events like the yard sale and Women on Mission 
Sunday.  We also worked on our card ministry and 
enjoyed a time of fellowship. 
  
We are getting ready to wind down for the year with 
our last meeting on May 9 at 7pm in the Martha 
Room.  Even though this is the last meeting of the 
church year, we would love new folks to attend to 
help us with our vision for the future.  We hope all 
the ladies can join us! 
 

There are still openings on the flower calendar.  
While flowers are not a necessity for worship, 
they are beautiful and add a gentle reminder of 
DƻŘΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅΦ  tƛŎƪ 
ŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎΦ  ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ 
spend a fortune on them. They can come from 
ȅƻǳǊ ƎŀǊŘŜƴΦ  .Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΣ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 
them during worship, the donor gets to take 
them home to continue enjoying them for as 
long as they last! 

Clayton Area Ministries 
 

Did you have enough to eat today? I'm sure we all 
did and probably actually threw away food. Did 
you know that in Johnston County 16% of our 
population is food insecure. Food insecure means 
that the household does not always know where 
they will find their next meal.  
 
As Christians we read Matthew 25 where Jesus 
ǎŀƛŘΣ άΦΦΦŦƻǊ L ǿŀǎ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ŦƻƻŘΦΦΦέΦ  
How easy it is for us to make these words truth. 
We have so much! Would it really bother us to 
throw something extra into our food carts? If we 
all did this and brought it to church and put it in 
the Clayton Area Ministries food box, think how 
many people we could help not be food insecure. 
 
Below is a list of some of the items Clayton Area 
Ministries needs: 
 
 *biscuit, pancake mix and syrup 
 *cereal-hot or cold 
 *coffee and tea 
 *crackers 
 *complete meal kits 
 *flour 
 *fruit and fruit juice 
 *macaroni and cheese 
 *meat-canned, fresh or frozen 
 *milk-dry and shelf 
 *pasta and pasta sauces 
 *peanut butter, jelly 
 *potatoes-canned, boxed and fresh 
 

The boxes for your food items are located at the 
door to the gravel parking lot and in the basement 
during Wednesday night suppers. 
 
Thank you for your help. 
Lynda Holland 



Caregivers Ministry Team  
by Mike & Connie Mulhollem and  

Dan & Ann Wall 

The Caregivers Ministry Team welcomed Kathy 
Bazemore, Jeff Barnes and Sarah Beall, our new 
church administrative assistant to our April meeting at 
the Archer Lodge Community Center.  We had twenty-
nine members/guests in attendance as we prepared 
fifty-two hot meals to be taken to our shut-ins and in 
some instances their personal caregivers.  Mike and 
Connie Mulhollem coordinated the meal, which  
consisted of ham, potato salad, green beans, baked  
apples, a dinner roll and a dessert.  We appreciate all 
the people who helped make this delicious lunch a  
success. 
 
George Smith presented our devotion using 1 Timothy 
as his Biblical reference. He spoke of how we choose 
our careers in our youth to have events change our 
plans as we grow older.  He also noted how our lives 
change when we have an encounter with Christ.  He 
spoke of Paul, who was changed on the road to  
Damascus and how he spent the second half of his life 
doing the things God wanted him to do.  Do you  
remember your first encounter with 
Christ?     "Old things pass away in your life to make 
way for the new." 
 
Mavis House made a presentation to our Caregivers 
Ministry Team:  a beautiful handmade quilt with a star 
pattern.  She would like for us to raffle the quilt with 
the money raised to be used in our ministry.  We will 
keep you informed concerning this lovely quilt and let 
you know how you could be the one to give it a home! 
 
Our ministry team provided the gifts for our special 
people this month.  We presented each of our shut-ins 
and residents in special care facilities with a box of Girl 
Scout cookies. 
 
Our next meeting is Tuesday, May 10 at 11:00 am at 
the Archer Lodge Community Center.  We invite you to 
come join us and learn more about this ministry.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.ǊƻǘƘŜǊƘƻƻŘ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƻƴ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ 
May 8: 
Come enjoy a delicious breakfast prepared by 
the men of the church in honor of all Mothers.  
This is a wonderful celebration of motherhood 
open to the whole  
congregation.  If you 
had/have a mother, 
please join us at 
8:30am in the Fellow-
ship Hall! 
 
 
Women on Mission Sunday:   
SAVE THE DATE! 
Sunday, May 22, 2016 is Women on Mission  
Sunday and we are pleased to be welcoming  
Anna Anderson, CBF Field Personnel from  
eastern North Carolina, as our speaker.  Please 
be sure to attend on May 22 to hear about the  
ministry Anna and her husband have just a  
couple hours from our church steps. 

There will be a chicken  
barbecue to benefit the  
Relay for Life team on May 
28 from 11:00am to 2:00pm.  
Please plan to come out to 
buy some yummy food and  

      support the Relay team! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear White Oak Baptist Church, 
We are so very excited about these wonderful books that you bought for newly arrived refugee  
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ƪƛƴŘΣ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘŦǳƭΣ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǾŜǊǿƘŜƭƳŜŘ ǳǎΦ   ²Ŝ Řƻ ƛƴŘŜŜŘ άǘƘŀƴƪ 
ƻǳǊ DƻŘ 9±9w¸¢La9 ǿŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ȅƻǳΗΗέ tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ мΥ о  ²ƛǘƘ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƴǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ 
ǿŜ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀƭƻƴƎǎƛŘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ άǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜǊΣέΦ 
 
Kim and Marc Wyatt  

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΥ 
Tabatha Moriarity,  
Carroll Pate, Jenn West & 
Carmella Williams 

¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ  
annual Easter Egg Hunt on March 26 at 
10:00 a.m. at the Community Park.  The 
ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŀ ōƛǘ ŎƘƛƭƭȅΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŀƛƴΦ  
We had a really good turn-out and the 
kids found lots of eggs with special  
goodies inside.  The Easter Bunny even 
made an appearance.  Everyone had a fun 
time! 

I am thankful for fellow church members who 
so graciously gave of their time to help me 
with a  
project. A special thanks to John & Tabitha  
Moriarity, Andy Holland, Tim Barber, and 
Sharon Freeman.     
 
Lynda Holland 
 
 
I am grateful for earlier sunrises and getting to 
hear the birds sing in the mornings! 
 
Anonymous 

So VERY, VERY 
Thankful for YOU!!! 



Scheduled to 
serve during 
May 2016 

May 1 Irvin Smith 

May 8 Mary Taylor Creech 

May 15 Mike Sauls 

May 22 Women on Mission 

May 29 Chris Aman 

Your commitment and willingness is a gift to our 
children, the parents and White Oak Baptist Church  

as we work together to make a difference . 
Thank you for your service. 

May 1 
John & Tabatha Moriarity  
Debby Wall 

May 8 
Pam & Merrick Loveland  
Carmella Williams  

May 15 
Jenna & Ryan Payton  
Melanie Durham 
Emily Pate 

May 22 

Bonnie Howard  
Jenny Casey  
Gennie Hamilton 
Angela Dunn 

May 29 
Jody & Jennifer West  
Marsha Langley  
Jan Smith 



 

 
 

May 15 Kenny & Debbie Moncol 

 16 Randall & Cortney Batten 

 17 Josh & Blair Barnes 

 23 Andy & Karen Holland 

 29 Matt & Amy Dean 

May 1 Daniel Wall 

  Tom Eannarino 

 3 Doris Thompson 

  Harrison Smith 

  Pauline Barnes 

 4 Mattie Holland 

 6 Caroline Barber 

 7 Elsie Sanderford 

 9 Judy Kittredge 

 13 Clyde Maybee 

 14 Emily Pate 

  Ryan Payton 

 17 Jordan Boyette 

  Susan Harrison 

 21 Irvin (Smitty) Smith, Jr. 

 24 Haleigh Thompson 

 25 John Jackson 

  Brook Casper 

 26 Ricky Barrow 

  Jane Peacock 

 27 Tracy Farmer 

 31 Amy Collins 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   



Sunday, May 1 
9:00am   Fellowship Coffee House 
9:45am   Sunday School 
11:00am Worship Service 
Monday, May 2 
2:00pm  WND Reservations due 
Tuesday, May 3 
6:30pm  Cub Scouts Meet 
Wednesday, May 4 
2:00pm   Bulletin Info Due 
6:00pm  Wednesday Night Dinner 
7:00pm   Bible Study  
                 Prayer Time 
7:00pm   Celebration Ringers 
                 D!Ωǎ ϧ w!Ωǎ ŀƴŘ  
                 Mission friends 
7:00pm    Youth Group 
8:00pm    Adult Choir Practice 
Saturday, May 7 
9:30τ11:30am  Girl Scouts 
Sunday, May 8    

8:30am  Brotherhood Church Wide 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
9:00am   Fellowship Coffee House 
9:45am   Sunday School 
11:00am Worship Service 
Monday, May 9 
2:00pm WND Reservations due 
7:00pm Women on Mission 
Tuesday, May 10 
11:00am Caregivers ministry 
6:30pm  Cub Scouts meet 
7:30pm  Church Council 
8:00pm  Finance Committee 
 

Wednesday, May 11 
2:00pm  Bulletin Info Due 
6:00pm  Wednesday Night Dinner 
7:00pm Bible Study & Prayer Time 
7:00pm  Celebration Ringers 
                D!Ωǎ ϧ w!Ωǎ ŀƴŘ  
                Mission friends 
7:00pm   Youth Group 
8:00pm   Adult Choir Practice 
Thursday, May 12 
7:30pm Deacons Meeting 
Saturday, May 14 
7:15am Neuse River Clean Up 
Sunday, May 15 
9:00am   Fellowship Coffee House 
9:45am   Sunday School 
11:00am Worship Service 
Monday, May 16 
2:00pm  WND- Reservations Due 
2:00pm Acorn Articles due  
Tuesday, May 17 
6:30pm  Cub Scouts Meeting 
Wednesday, May 18 
2:00pm  Bulletin Info Due 
6:00pm  Wednesday Night Dinner 
7:00pm Bible Study & Prayer Time 
7:00pm  Celebration Ringers 
                D!Ωǎ ϧ w!Ωǎ ŀƴŘ  
                Mission friends 
7:00pm   Youth Group 
8:00pm   Adult Choir Practice 
Friday, May 20 
Veterans Memorial Biscuit Sale 
Saturday, May 21 
9:30  Girl Scouts 
Sunday, May 22  
WOM Sunday 
9:00am   Fellowship Coffee House 
9:45am  Sunday School 
11:00am Worship Service 

Monday, May 23 
2:00pm   WND Reservations due 
7:00pm  ALCC meeting 
Tuesday, May 24 
6:30pm    Cub Scouts 
Wednesday, May 25 
2:00pm   Bulletin Info Due 
6:00pm   Wednesday Night Dinner 
7:00pm   Bible Study  
                 Prayer Time 
7:00pm   Celebration Ringers 
                 D!Ωǎ ϧ w!Ωǎ ŀƴŘ  
                 Mission friends 
7:00pm   Youth Group 
8:00pm   Adult Choir Practice 
Saturday, May 28 
11:00am  Relay for Life Fundraiser 
4:00pm  ASP Fundraiser 
Sunday, May 29 
9:00am  Fellowship Coffee House 
9:45am  Sunday School 
11:00am Worship Service 
Monday, May 30 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, May 31 
6:30pm  Cub Scouts meet 
 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mission Trip: July 3 - 9, 2016 
We will again be sending a team of missionaries to 
Tennessee to work with ASP making homes warmer, 
safer, and drier for families less fortunate than most 
of us.  Please keep your eye on the bulletin board 
over the water fountains for updates. The trip is 
open to anyone who will be a rising 9th grader or 
older.  If you join our team, we promise a life chang-
ƛƴƎ  ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΗ  /ŀƴΩǘ ƎƻΚ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ŀ  
missionary to help defer trip costs.  Questions?  Talk 
with Chris Aman or Sharon Freeman. 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE!!!    
 

VBS 2016    
July 17-21 

 

tǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀ DǳƛŘƛƴƎ [ƛƎƘǘ ²ƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘ 

At Cave Quest vacation Bible school, kids  

ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘ ƛƴ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ  

unforgettable ways! Each day, leaders reinforce 

one simple Bible truthτwhich makes it easy for 

kids to remember and apply to real life! 

 
The Johnston 
County Relay 
for Life will be 
here before we 
know it.  The 
event starts on 
June 3 at 5:00 

pm.  It will again be at SSS high 
school.  Join our team, sponsor a 
member, sponsor the team.  Get 
involved somehow!  We will 
again be selling butterflies to 
release during the opening  
ceremony.  You can also  
purchase luminaria that will be 
lit around the track at dusk.  You 
can honor a deceased loved 
one, a survivor, or a caregiver.  If 
you have questions, see Jamie 
Barber, our captain, or give her 
a call. 


